CIPWG September Report

The Critical Infrastructure Protection Working Group met on August 31, 2009.   The attendees drafted a response to PRR822 for submittal to ROS.  The group also heard from Stan Johnson, NERC Manager of Situation Awareness via conference call who outlined the draft agenda for the September 17-18 CIPC meeting.  CIPC will vote on the Security Guideline for the Electricity Sector: Identifying Critical Assets and Executive Committee recommendations for Elimination, Combination and Retaining of Security Guidelines. 
Jim Brenton also covered slides from the CIP Standards Drafting Team Webinar from August 26.  The full concept paper entitled “Categorizing Cyber Systems-An Approach Based on BES Reliability Functions” is posted at 

http://www.nerc.com/docs/standards/sar/Concept_Paper_Categorizing_Cyber_Systems_2009July21.pdf
There were 18 attendees representing 12 market participants, including the PUC and TRE.  Five individuals attended by conference call.   The working group’s next meeting will be September 22, at 9 am in Austin.
Items of immediate CIP interest:

Executive Brief on Electromagnetic Pulse and Geomagnetic Storm Events

http://www.nerc.com/fineUploads/File/CIP/EMP-Geomagnetic-Exec-Brief(1).pdf
Initial Ballot Window August 27 – September 8

Interpretation of CIP-005-1 for PacifiCorp

Initial Ballot Window August 27 – September 8

Interpretation of CIP-006-1 for PacifiCorp

NERC CIPC meeting on June 1-18 in Dallas, Texas
Next meeting, September 22 at 9 am in Austin Metro Center, Rm 206B
Steve Martin

CIPWG Chair

